
Salem Community High School Academic Foundation 

REGULAR MEETING 
October 12, 2017 

 
The Salem Community High School Academic Foundation Board of Directors meeting was called to order 
by Don Decker in the high school board room. 
 
Directors present:  Don Decker, John Gaston, Sheila Baldridge, Neil Chance, Annie Lou Eller, Debby Hays, 
James Toth. 
 
Also present:  Brad Detering, SCHS Superintendent 
 
Minutes 
The minutes from the regular meeting on September 14, 2017 were reviewed.  A motion by Debby Hays, 
seconded by Sheila Baldridge, to approve the minutes.   
Vote:       7 ayes,   0 nay, motion carried. 
 
Treasurer’s Report 
John Gaston reviewed the treasurer’s report which showed a September 30, 2017 balance of 
$144,194.72 
 
John Gaston reviewed the profit loss statement that showed a profit of $31.69 for the month  
 
which ended September 30,2017.  A total profit for the year to date is $31.69. 
 
A motion was made by Annie Lou Eller, seconded by Debby Hays , to receive the treasurer’s report. 
Vote:  7 ayes,0  nay, motion carried. 
 
Committee Reports 
Membership-James Toth discussed the PayPal option for the payment of membership dues.  John 
Gaston is going to confirm the minor deposits before the option goes public.  
  
Publicity-Brad Detering discussed the the Facebook post of the aerial picture of the senior class taken by 
the drone purchased through the mini-grants. The organic reach was 4700 clicks and the paid reach was 
another 800. The need to continue with posts including when the on-line payment is ready to go was 
discussed.  
  

Scholarship-No report as they are still collecting applications until the spring.  
 

Hall of Fame-There was discussion held about getting applicants in for Hall of Fame.  The question of 
whether an All-School reunion was being planned for 2020 was brought up.  The HOF applications will 
be posted to the Facebook page as well to try to encourage more applicants.  
 
Fundraising-The concrete paw fundraiser will continue again this year. Brad Detering reported that the 
art department is painting one to try to encourage more to be purchased. The Shooting for Education 
program will continue with Hunter Law, People’s National Bank, Iuka State Bank, and Kane Insurance are 
sponsoring again.  



  
Other Business 
John Gaston reported that documents are at Hardcastle Leymone for the audit. They did need to 
confirm the officers of the Academic Foundation.  
 
Adjourn 
At 12:25 P.M., John Gaston made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Neil Chance, 
Vote:   7 ayes,   0 nay, meeting adjourned. 


